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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BISHOP’S SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD 
ON TUESDAY 13th OCTOBER 2020 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
 
PRESENT 
 
 Cllrs. Budd (RB), Nankivell (PN), Rutherford (PR), Jay (MJ) and Sumner (JS) 
 No Residents or City/County Councillors due to COVID-19 Restrictions 
 Mr K. Fell (KF) – Clerk 
 
WELCOME. 
Cllr. Budd welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 
There were no apologies for absence.         
 
2. AGREE MINUTES OF MEETING 8th SEPTEMBER 2020. 
The Minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
 
3. MATTERS ARISING. 
Clerk to report the path behind the new bus stop on the B3047 to Rob 
Humby – path repaired. 
Cllr. Nankivell had met with Peter Mills and Cllr. Power and taken 
photographs of the culvert at York Cottages, Cllr. Power reported the 
problem. Ray Gardiner is no longer responsible for the Bishop’s Sutton 
area. Residents had been using the sand bags and more were needed 
from Winchester City Council.  
 
5.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST. 
Nil. 
 
6.  HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT. 
Nil. 
 
7.  WINCHESTER CITY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT. 
Cllr. Report. 
 
8. SPEEDING IN THE VILLAGE. 
Cllr. Sumner reported that the speed van had visited the village and 
the SLR had been placed at the West of the village during the period 
6th to 16th September. There had been 1034 hits per day. Bishop’s 
Sutton had contributed to the cost of replacing the battery in the SLR. 
There had not been enough time to carry out a road survey. A meeting 
will take place with Ian Janes and Karl Borges. The Chairman had 
submitted a plan but there was still a lot of work to do and Cllr. Sumner 
mentioned various topics that needed to be resolved – Demonstration 
of equipment, choose a suitable one, insurance, training, PC asset. 
Agreed that a presentation be put to Councillors at the December 
meeting. 
 
9.  CORRESPONDENCE. 
SENT 
Letter to Robert Hillary 
Email to Ian Janes from Cllr. Budd 
Letter to Rod Parker 
 
RECEIVED 
WCC Half term football project, Parish Halls & Community Centres, 
Consultation re Council Tax Reduction Scheme, About Winchester, 
Changes to Planning System. 
Roads Enforcement & Safety Survey 2020 
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Site data for SLR BS 
Police & Crime Commissioner Grants 
CPRE Hampshire Views 
Countryside Services Access Nerwsletter 
HCC Reply re footpath adj. to B3047 opp. Village Hall, Briefing 
New Planning Proposals 
CIL Funding Bid Unsuccessful for Path Repair 
Guidance for the safe use of multi-purpose community facilities 
ROW Team – passed to Cllr. Nankivell 
Email from Karl Borges to Cllr. Budd 
 
10.  FINANCE 
The Clerk gave the Chairman an update on the financial position.  
RECEIVED 
Half the Precept                                     £3,250.00 
TO PAY 
Website (2yr plan) Clerk                           £205.50 
Clerk’s exps.                                             £149.35 
Viking                                                          £81.60 
CAB                                                          £150.00   
Proposed PR   Seconded PN 
 
11.  INDUSTRIAL PLANNING AND LENGTHSMAN. 
No industrial planning. MJ said that the Lengthsman had visited the 
village yesterday and the work carried out was good. 
 
12.  RESIDENTIAL PLANNING. 
20/01233/HOU Mr Charles Parker/ Mrs Debbie Thrower. Common 
Farm Cottage, Common Farm Lane. Construction of 2 car carport. 
No decision yet. 20/01807/HOU Mrs Debbie Thrower. Proposed pool 
house and resiting of existing stable. 
PC No objection. 
 
13.  SUN LANE DEVELOPMENT. 
The Clerk had downloaded the relevant papers from the website and 
these were given to Cllr. Jay. 
 
14.  WEBSITE/FACEBOOK. 
Cllr. Nankivell mentioned historical items and a local resident who has 
a great deal of information about Bishop’s Sutton Gary Allam. 
Additional information could be put on the website. 
 
15.  HIGHWAY MATTERS. 
Cllr. Sumner stated that the roads had been repaired but School Lane 
required some attention. 
 
16.  FOOTPATHS. 
Unfortunately Bishop’s Suttons application for a grant for the Alresford 
footway had been turned down as it did not fit the criteria. 
 
17.  OTHER MEETINGS. 
Nil. 
 
18.  COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR. 
Nil. 
 
19.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING 10th NOVEMBER 2020. 
 
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30 p.m. 
Kenrick Fell 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



410 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 


